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Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $4.78
Corn $3.17
Milo $5.16
Soybeans No bid

Markets

JACKASS 2
Friday 7:00 & 9:00

Saturday 4:00 & 7:00 & 9:00
Sunday 4:00 & 7:00

Monday - Thursday 7:00

R     1 hour, 35 min.

FLYBOYS

NOW SHOWING
Oct. 13th - 19th

PG-13     2 hours, 20 min.

4:00 Matinees
Admission $4.00  Ages 3 & up

460-9600 • colbycinema.com

Friday 7:00 & 9:30
Saturday 4:00 & 7:00 & 9:30

Sunday 4:00 & 7:00
Monday - Thursday 7:00

2006

COLBY
HIGH SCHOOL

FOOTBALL

ON 91.9 FM KTCC
Friday Night ~ COLBY vs HUGOTON

Rich Epp & Jarret Finley on PBP
Sponsored by: Colby Broadcast Boosters

Faced with a Drinking Problem?
Perhaps

Alcoholics Anonymous Can Help
Meetings are Open to the Public

City Hall Basement
Mondays & Thursdays - 8:30 p.m.

Deaths Senior Center offers flu shots Thursday
Senior Center

Community Calendar
FRIDAY, OCT. 20
Colby Community College volleyball against Air Force Prep,
Colby Community Building, 6:30 p.m.
Colby varsity football at Ulysses, 7:30  p.m.

SATURDAY, OCT. 21
Regional Cross Country
Volleyball Sub-State

SUNDAY, OCT. 22
Sweet Adelines concert, Colby High School auditorium, 3 p.m.
Colby Community College annual phonathon begins, Colby
College Student Union, 6:30 p.m.

MONDAY, OCT. 23
After School Program, Colby Community Building, 3:30 p.m.
Colby Community College phonathon, Student Union, 6:30 p.m.

TUESDAY, OCT. 24
Family Night Story Time, Pioner Memorial Library, 7 p.m.

By Emma Rogers
Senior Center

Flu shots will be given from 11
a.m. to noon Thursday at the Senior
Progress Center, 165 Fike Park.
This will be done by the Thomas
County Health Department.

There are plenty of activities
scheduled at the center for the week
of Oct. 23-27, including Pumpkin
Pie Day on Monday. Tuesday exer-
cise is at 9:30 a.m. Flavored Pop-
corn Day is Wednesday. Exercise is
at 9:30 a.m. Thursday and flu shots
will be given from 11 a.m. to noon.
Friday exercise is at 9:30 a.m. and
it’s Denim and Orange Friday.
Don’t forget Young at Heart will

sing at 11:30 a.m.
The Thomas County Nutrition

Center in Colby wishes to invite
those 60 and older and their guests
to attend daily luncheons in Colby
Monday through Friday. Reserva-
tions may be made by calling (785)
460-2901 the day before. Home
delivery is also available for those
unable to attend due to social or
physical disabilities. Those who
work are also invited to come to
pick up a meal.

Those meals are available at noon
to be picked up. For individuals 60
and over a contribution of $2.50 per

meal is requested. Anyone under 60
years of age is invited to attend or
pick up a meal at a cost of $4.50 per
meal.

The menu for the next week in-
cludes: Monday - cook’s choice
entree, party potatoes, savory car-
rots, bread, apricots. Tuesday-
Salisbury steak, winter mix
veggies, peaches, roll, pudding.
Wednesday - poor boy stew, straw-
berries and bananas, crackers,
brownies. Thursday - barbecue
chicken quarters, potato salad, corn,
dinner roll, Mandarin oranges. Fri-
day - lasagna, asparagus, Jell-o with
carrots and pineapple, garlic bread,
cherry crisp.

The building is also available for

rental for events. For information or
lunch reservations, call 460-2901.

The Thomas County Public Van
is owned by the county but is sched-
uled and dispatched by the Senior
Progress Center. The van is not a
taxi service. It will be scheduled on
a first-come, first-served basis.

It must be scheduled at least 24
hours in advance of its use and be
ready at least 30 minutes in advance
of appointment. Sometimes there
are four to six calls per time frame.

Calls for the van need to be made
between the hours of 8 a.m. and
noon, Monday through Friday.

To contact the public transporta-
tion van after 12:30 p.m., call (785)
443-9208.

Auxiliary hears reports on volunteer efforts
Ladies VFW Auxiliary 6882 met

Oct. 10 at the Post home with Presi-
dent Florine Hurst presiding. Open-
ing prayer was offered followed by
patriotic instructions and flag sa-
lute. POW-MIA prayer was offered
by chaplain.

Minutes were read and approved.
No treasurer’s report was given.
Bills were presented and allowed

for payment.
National home committee re-

ported birthday cards to national
home.

Hospital chairman gave 2005-
2006 report 29 towel bibs made, 28
nap and lap robes, 24 ditty bags, 14

neck pillows and 70 dozen cookies
sent to Winfield and Fort Dodge
soldier’s homes.

 In addition boxes of clothes,
games, greeting cards and comfort
items were sent to Fort Dodge sol-
diers home and 39 long john money
holders were made and sent for
Christmas.

Chairman reported poppy cans to
be put out for Veterans Day in No-
vember.

Veterans Day decorations to be
put in public place.

Non-perishable food items to be
brought to Auxiliary meeting for
Genesis or taken to drop off at

LeRoy’s printing shop.
Will make poppy decorations

Nov. 8 after making cookies for VA
hospitals.

Correspondence read was Gen-
eral Orders and President’s mes-
sage for September and October.

Resignation tendered by
Charlene Barnett for trustee and
youth chairman.

An excerpt from Americanism
mailing was read reminding us to
fly our flags Oct. 9 for Columbus
Day and Oct. 28 for the Statue of
Liberty’s 120th birthday.

An excerpt from PAC monthly
mailing noted Ladies Auxiliary to

VFW had contributed $143,822 to
PAC reported at national conven-
tion in Reno, Nev.

A letter from District President
Kathy Kuhn was read encouraging
dues collection for upcoming year.
Dues are $20, please remit to Trea-
surer Rosalie Seemann.

An excerpt from Cancer Aid and
Research mailing was read noting
October is National Breast Cancer
Awareness Month and reminding
ladies to get annual mammograms.

Rose Grigsby tendered a letter of
resignation as treasurer.

Charter was draped in memory of
Barbara Lee and monetary donation
made to cancer aid and research in
her memory.

Motion was made to purchase
1,000 poppies for poppy campaign
in November.

Rosalie Seemann was elected
and initiated as treasurer.

A monetary donation was al-
lowed for endowment fund.

District President Kathy Kuhn
addressed the group about upcom-
ing activities and fall convention in
Hays.

Chief of Staff Esther McCombs
spoke and reminded us of cancer
fund table to be at fall convention
Oct. 28-29 in Hays with registration
at 8 a.m. Oct. 29 and meeting to start
at 8:45 a.m.

A monetary allowance was made
to cancer aid and research in honor
of District President Kathy Kuhn at
the time of her annual inspection.

A silent time of prayer for na-
tional was observed and meeting
closed with ritual prayers.

Next meeting will be Nov. 14 at
the Post Home at 2 p.m.

Pi Gamma learns how gardens grow
By Susan Haines

Pi Gamma

Pi Gamma Club of Colby faces
the new seasons joining hands with
Sorosis and Shakespeare Club.

What a glorious morning to kick
off the year, of Sept. 3, at the home
of Peggy Frahm. Bev Eicher
opened the business meeting with
all members repeating collect and
answering roll call with “How did
your garden grow?” followed with
the treasurer’s report by Mary
Smith. Seventy “Books for Babies”

baskets were delivered to new
mothers. Stylish yearbooks were
presented to all members by Sharon
Kriss.

Karen Hodson regretfully re-
signed her position as courtesy
committee chairman because she is
moving to McCook. We’ll miss her
and her bubbly personality at
Fairview Estates.

What a beautiful evening for fall
when Peggy lead a tour of her lovely
xeriscape backyard. Inspired by
gardens and plants from Santa Fe,
N.M., her yard is full of perennials

that are low on maintenance but
high on beauty. Also, she has a
lovely container garden with
beautiful flowers blooming.

Lon Frahm provided delicious
seasonal fruits from his garden
and Peggy served up delectable
breads and muffins.

The meeting of Sept. 22 was held
at Pioneer Memorial Library. How
nice to join Sorosis and
Shakespeare Club for an inspira-
tional presentation from Gerry
Anschutz and Joyce Hansen. They
were members of a volunteer mis-
sion to the Holy Land.

Pictures, maps, information and
hand-carved gifts were hand-
somely displayed throughout
their well-planned presentation.

The first meeting in October was
planned for Oct. 13 at the library
with a presentation on Colby tour-
ism by Leilani Thomas.

Donald Wayne Domsch, 78, of
Atwood, died Friday, Oct. 13, 2006,
at his home in Atwood. Mr. Domsch
was born Sept. 3, 1928, near
Blakeman to Theodor and Anna
Focke Domsch.

He married Sonia Cloe Oct. 2,
1954, in Atwood.

 He was a farmer.
Mr. Domsch is survived by his

wife, Sonia, of Atwood; a son, Mike
Domsch of Atwood; a daughter,
Judy Cochran of Oberlin; two
brothers, Gene Domsch of Atwood

and Ted Domsch of Colby; one sis-
ter, Leora “Lefty” Compton of
Hays; five grandchildren and one
great-grandchild.

Services will be at 3 p.m. Satur-
day at Redeemer Lutheran Church
in Atwood. He was buried last Sat-
urday at Fairview Cemetery in
Atwood.

Memorials are suggested to Re-
deemer Lutheran Church, Rawlins
County Health Center or hospice
services in care of Williams Funeral
Home in Atwood.

Donald Wayne Domsch

Daughters of Isabella
have gourmet meal
By Margaret Denneler

Recording Secretary

Immaculate Heart of Mary
Circle #747 met in the church
basement at 6 p.m. Oct. 5 for a
delicious gourmet meal. The
meal of pork loin, potato casse-
role, jello carrot salad, sliced cu-
cumbers, sliced tomatoes, rolls
and a delicious pumpkin roll with
cream cheese filing was prepared
and served by Marje Robben,
Theresa Baker and CeeAnn
Rinehart.

A short meeting followed. It
was conducted by Regent Loretta
Zerr. Loretta introduced our
guest, Lucille Reif, state regent.
Lucille talked about her trip to
Toronto, Canada for the interna-
tional convention. Lucille said
we would be receiving new cer-
emonial booklets with changes

made to simplify our meetings.
Every meeting is considered an
open meeting and guests can be
invited. Kansas Daughters of
Isabella earned five of the seven
awards presented at that Aug. 6-
10 convention. She was proud of
that and told us of a picture in
“The Register, Catholic Diocese
of Salina” this week.

CeeAnn read a devotional for
October for the Good of the Or-
der.

Loretta said there will be a
mass Nov. 2 at 7 p.m. for de-
ceased Daughters of Isabella.
After mass a rosary will be said
and then we will have coffee and
rolls downstairs.

The next meeting will be Nov.
2 with quarterly reports done at
6:30 and regular meeting at 7
p.m. Hostesses will be Susan
Veeh and Loretta Zerr.

Prairie Gem 4-H installs
officers at October meeting

The installation of officers cer-
emony highlighted the Oct. 9 meet-
ing of the Brewster Prairie Gem 4-
H Club.

 Installed as officers of the club
for the current year were: Tim
Knox, president; Avery Schultz (ab-
sent), vice president; Melissa Baird,
secretary; Wyatt Werth, treasurer;
Layton Werth, reporter; Whitney
Schultz and Avery, historians;
Baylee Westover (absent) parlia-
mentarian; Andrew Starns and
Ethan Kammer, song leaders; Ben
Baird, Rose Bear and Kasey Hoyt,
recreation leaders; Melissa, Rose
and Tim (alternate), 4-H council
representatives.

The Werth family and Melissa
decorated the window at the Senior
Center for National 4-H Week and
a program to recruit new members
was hosted at the school on
Wednesday, Oct. 11, to recruit new
members.

 They decorated the window in-
corporating the National 4-H Week
Theme, “Brewster Prairie Gem 4-
H Club, Making the Best Better.”
All members were invited to bring
projects or fair project pictures to
display in the window. Ice cream
was given out at the school program
for all those attending.

Sixteen members and one guest
(Brittany Kammer) answered the
roll call of “What color of hair do
you want to have?” Audrey Hoyt led
the flag salute. Oct. 10 a come and
go project fair was hosted at the
Thomas County 4-H Building from

5:30 to 6:30 for the public to learn
more about 4-H. The Methodist
Church of Brewster invited all
members to display their 4-H fair
exhibits and attend a potluck in
honor of their hard work on Sunday,
Oct. 15. Nov. 3 an Officer’s Train-
ing will be held at the Thomas
County 4-H Building, contact the
Thomas County Extension Office
for more details

For the program Whitney gave a
project talk on her market sheep.
She received grand champion
showmanship and a purple with her
market sheep. Andrew gave a
project talk on his market steer,
Davey. He received fourth blue with
Davey and worked most of the sum-
mer getting him ready for the fair.
Wyatt told about his state fair
projects. He took his wooden box
with a deer carved on the lid; it re-
ceived a red ribbon. He took a pho-
tograph that received a blue and a
Centennial Award. Last year’s state
fair photo receiving a 4-H Founda-
tion Award and will be featured in
the 2007 4-H Calendar.

Benjamin led the group in a game
of Ghost, Ghost, Pumpkin (similar
to Duck, Duck, Goose). The meet-
ing adjourned with all reciting the
4-H Pledge. Audrey and Kasey
Hoyt served refreshments of
brownies and pretzels.


